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New chequllng syseto, admission of foreIgn bonite proposed for nsw Bank Act

The Federal Government's white paper on banking, issued on August 23, pro-

poses significant changes to encourage more competition in Cwaaa's financial

system'. The present Bank Act, which must be renewed every ten years, expires

on June 30, 1977. The paper provides further opportunity for public discussion

before conclusion of the current review, for which 'comments cire invited before

October 15.

The white paper proposes the est ablishment of a new national framework for

the Canadian chequing system.. It would permit subsidiaries of foreign banks to

operate in Canada. The establishment of new Canadian domestic banhs will be

made ecisier, and some changes are also proposed in the powe-rs of chartered

banks to promote stronger competition within Canadian control and pre-dominantly

Canadian owne-rshîp. Some of the highlights of the white paper follow:

The white paper points to growing i-
equities and fragmentation within the
payments function, which lies at the
heart of the financial system. This
function is exercised principaily by ti
chequing system, under which deposit
are transferred by cheque or similar
orders to settie financial obligations.
Trust and mortgage loan companies,
caisses populaire-s and credit unions
iargely outside federaI regulation, pis
an important role i effecting payment
However, they have only indirect ac-
cess to the clearing system for
cheques, and do not enjoy a full voici
or ful rights in its operations, with
the result that they are not fully sub-
ject to ail its obligations.

The white paper proposes to bring
ail institutions offering chequing faci
lities into a new Canadian payments
association to replace the present
clearing systein operated by the char-
tered banica. Members wili share the
saine rights and obligations. They wi]
obtain credit facilities from» the Bank
of Canada and will be required to mai
tain minimum reserves with the centrE

- mainb3
present.

<On foreign currency deposits used
domestically) - 4 per cent.

Foreign banks
Although Canadian law does not permit
foreign banks to operate as banks i
Canada. they have established uiany

Isize oi any ioreign i
will ho removed if il


